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27. 7. 2012 

 
 

A meeting of the Proposed Brothels (Location and Commercial Sexual Services Signage) 
Bylaw 2012 Hearings Panel 

was held in the No. 1 Committee Room 
on 27 July 2012 at 12.35pm. 

 
 

PRESENT: Councillor Helen Broughton (Chairperson) 
Councillors Ngaire Button, Jimmy Chen, Aaron Keown and Glenn Livingstone. 

  
APOLOGIES: Nil. 
 
 
1. HEARING OF SUBMISSIONS 
 
 The panel received oral submissions from the following: 
 

 Mike More, Chairperson of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board 
 Paula Smith, Chairperson of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board 
 Carla Humphrey on behalf of the Chester Street East Residents Association and Avon Loop 

Planning Association. Anna Crighton joined this presentation 
 Lindsay Carswell and Judy Knox on behalf of the residents of 238 Stanmore Road 
 Scott Hardwick 
 Margaret McCone 
 Ken Orr  on behalf of Right to Life 
 Roy and Shirley Fear 
 John Fizzell 
 Libi Carr 
 Paul Farrow 
 Ken Maynard on behalf of the Lyttelton Community Association Incorporated 
 Matt Watts on behalf of the Burnside Community Transformation Trust 
 Doug Watt and Brendan Suckling 
 David Thornley on behalf of the Inner City West Neighbourhood Inc 
 Anna Reed on behalf of the New Zealand Prostitutes Collective 
 Antony Gough 
 Kate Henry. 

 
 
2. CONSIDERATION OF SUBMISSIONS 
 
 The panel decided they would require a field trip around various locations to aid in the understanding 

of some of the submissions. 
 
 
The meeting concluded at 3.30pm. 


